

COMMISSION ON COLLEGES
September 16, 2022

Dr. Scott Ralls President Wake Technical Community College 9101 Fayetteville Road Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Ralls:

Thank you for submitting the following substantive change:

Substantive change:

Program Closure Certificate in Pharmaceutical Basics

Submission date:

3/9/2022

Intended Implementation date:

8/15/2022

Case ID:

SC017756

Students, faculty, and staff members were notified of the closure of the Certificate in Pharmaceutical Basics through email or online meetings. Advisors informed students that they would be able to complete this program of study or transfer to another program. Students will not incur additional expenses due to the teach-out plan. Faculty and staff members will be merged into the existing AAS degree in Biopharmaceutical Technology.

The Board of Trustees of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges approves the closure of the Certificate in Pharmaceutical Basics.

Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Stephanie L. Kirschmann at (404) 492-5388 or via email at skirschmann@sacscoc.org.

Please include the Case ID number above in all submissions or correspondence about this substantive change.

Sincerely,

Belle S. Wheelan

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/TDB:lp

cc: Dr. Carrie E.S. Bartek, Executive Director, Institutional Effectiveness and Research, Wake Technical Community College

Dr. Stephanie L. Kirschmann, Vice President, SACSCOC